
 
 

KETTLE FALLS CITY COUNCIL MEETING 
MAY 20, 2025 

CALL TO ORDER 

Mayor Jesse Garrett called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.  

ROLL CALL 

Jesse Garrett, Chris Shurrum, John Ridlington, Shellee Haynes, 
Cliff King and Michael Weatherman.  

STAFF 

Staff – Dave Willey, Phil Adams, Logan Worley, Brandon Hoover 
and Raena Hallam. 

Guests – Jody Emra, Nick Gourlie and Joe Owens.  

ANNOUNCEMENTS AND MAIL RECEIVED 

As there were no Announcements or Mail Received, City Council 
moved on to Public Comment. 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

As there was no Public Comment, City Council moved on to the 
Consent Agenda. 

CONSENT AGENDA 

CITY COUNCIL MINUTES FOR APRIL 15, 2025  

Council Member Michael Weatherman made a motion to approve the 
Consent Agenda.  Council Member John Ridlington seconded the 
motion.  Motion carried by all.  Council Member John Ridlington 
– yes, Council Member Chris Shurrum - yes, Council Member 
Shellee Haynes – yes, Council Member Cliff King - yes and 
Council Member Michael Weatherman - yes. 

STAFF REPORTS 

PUBLIC WORKS 

Public Works Superintendent Dave Willey reported the department 
is doing a lot of spring cleaning.  All of the sprinklers are on 
and running in the parks and swales.  Mayor Jesse Garrett 
thanked the department for fixing the sprinklers on the 
meridian. 
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Public Works Superintendent Dave Willey stated he is waiting for 
parts for the clarifier for septage receiving.   

Public Works Superintendent Dave Willey stated Floener Electric 
will install the VFD in Well #2 tomorrow. 

FIRE DEPARTMENT 

Fire Chief Phil Adams stated they had two runs in the last 
couple weeks.  They had good house fire training last week and 
will be doing hose tests on May 31st. 

POLICE DEPARTMENT 

Police Chief Brandon Hoover stated they are scheduled for a lot 
of training in the next few weeks.  Including training for 
tasers and body cameras.  His next project will be addressing 
the gun range. 

Council Member Michael Weatherman asked if Chief Hoover has ever 
considered a Code Enforcement officer. 

Police Chief Brandon Hoover stated he has but it would fall more 
under the direction of the administration than him.  Code 
enforcement deals with more civil issues rather than criminal. 

PLANNING COMMISSION 

Planning Commission Chair Jody Emra stated the planning 
commission meeting is tomorrow night.  The agenda includes a 
public hearing for a conditional use permit for the Tannery. 

CLERK/TREASURER 

Clerk/Treasurer Raena Hallam distributed a draft copy of the 
Annual Report for fiscal year 2024.  Raena asked City Council to 
review for errors and please contact her if they have any 
questions or suggestions.  Raena stated she would be meeting 
with the Finance Committee this week and submitting the report 
by May 30th. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS 

As there were no Committee Reports, City Council moved on to the 
Consent Agenda. 
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NEW BUSINESS 

UPPER COLUMBIA POOL DISTRICT – REQUEST FOR FUNDS 

 

 

Council Member John Ridlington reported the drainage system in 
the pool is leaking.  Opening day for the pool has been set back 
to late June, 2025.  John further stated it is under warranty. 
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Council Member Michael Weatherman moved to authorize payment of 
the $20,000 already budgeted to the Upper Columbia Pool District 
for the Kettle Falls Swimming Pool.  Council Member Shellee 
Haynes seconded the motion.  Motion carried by all.  Council 
Member John Ridlington – yes, Council Member Chris Shurrum - 
yes, Council Member Shellee Haynes – yes, Council Member Cliff 
King - yes and Council Member Michael Weatherman - yes. 

HIGH SCHOOL CONNECTOR SIDEWALK PROJECT – CHANGE ORDER #1 AND 
PAYMENT 
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Council Member John Ridlington made a motion to approve the 
change order and authorize payment of $223,809.58 WM Winkler Co.  
Council Member Michael Weatherman seconded the motion.  Motion 
carried by all.  Council Member John Ridlington – yes, Council 
Member Chris Shurrum - yes, Council Member Shellee Haynes – yes, 
Council Member Cliff King - yes and Council Member Michael 
Weatherman - yes. 
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ORDINANCE NO. 1843 – AN ORDINANCE AMENDING KETTLE FALLS 
MUNICIPAL CODE CHAPTER 8.24 SECTION 8.24.020 REGARDING THE USE 
AND DISCHARGE OF FIREWORKS 

Mayor Garrett reminded City Council the proposed ordinance will 
not be in effect for 12 months.  He suggested introducing the 
ordinance so it would be in effect next year if adopted.  He 
also stated once it is introduced the ordinance could be 
discussed further during the next meeting. 

Council Member John Ridlington made a motion to introduce 
Ordinance No. 1843 by title only.  Council Member Shellee Haynes 
seconded the motion.  Motion carried by all.  Council Member 
John Ridlington – yes, Council Member Chris Shurrum - yes, 
Council Member Shellee Haynes – yes, Council Member Cliff King - 
yes and Council Member Michael Weatherman - yes 

OLD BUSINESS 

ORDINANCE NO. 1842 – AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF KETTLE FALLS, 
WASHINGTON AMENDING THE CURRENT KETTLE FALLS ZONING MAP. 

Council Member Michael Weatherman made a motion to adopt 
Ordinance No. 1842 by title only.  Council Member John 
Ridlington seconded the motion.  Motion carried.  Council Member 
John Ridlington – yes, Council Member Chris Shurrum - no, 
Council Member Shellee Haynes – no, Council Member Cliff King - 
yes and Council Member Michael Weatherman - yes 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

EV CHARGING STATION 

Ms. Tishan Kehoe, 320 W. 8th, stated she is concerned about the 
proposed area for the EV charging station.  She stated she uses 
that intersection every day and it is already difficult to get 
in and out of.  She feels it will cause additional traffic 
issues. 

Mayor Jessee Garrett stated it must be placed on City property 
and that is an area the City owns.  It will lose three parking 
spaces.  Mayor Garrett thanked Ms. Kehoe for her comments and 
they will be taken into consideration.   
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ADJOURNMENT 

Mayor Jesse Garrett adjourned the meeting at 7:40 p.m. 

Approved:  

 

      __________________  ______                                                                      
      Jesse Garrett, Mayor 

 

 
Attest:_____________________________ 
       Raena Hallam, Clerk/Treasurer 


